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19th August 2020 

Update: 2020-21 September Opening 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

I hope that you and your children have enjoyed the summer break thus far. As you are all aware, schools are to open fully 

in September with a number of precautionary measures in place.  

As a school we have continuously reviewed the guidance from the Government as well as taking feedback from the 

school community. As a result, we have reflected upon our staggered starts and will reduce these from three to two. This 

will drastically reduce any waiting time siblings may have between drop offs. Due to the high demands on staffing and the 

strict measures around social distancing we will not be able to make special pick up or drop off arrangements for siblings. 

If you are in a position where two or more siblings are entering at the same time but at different points, please drop off 

the elder sibling first (one or two minutes earlier) and then drop the younger sibling off. Teachers and SLT will be on 

hand to assist at both the rear and front of the school.  

Please see the table below to confirm the altered staggered timings for pick up and drop off. Please note this may be 

different from the previous communication, with any changes highlighted.  

Class Teacher Entrance time Exit time Location 

Truth 1 and Truth 2 
(EYFS) 

Miss Tolley &  
Miss Hollinshead 

08:45 15:30 Rear Car Park 

Service 1 (Y1) Miss Badhan 09:00 15:45 Rear Car Park 

Service 2 (Y1) Miss Latif 08:45 15:30 Front Car Park 

Humility 1 (Y2) Miss Gull 08:45 15:30 Front Car Park 

Humility 2 (Y2) Mrs Johal 09:00 15:45 Front Car Park 

Compassion 1 (Y3) Miss Meras 09:00 15:45 Rear Car Park 

Compassion 2 (Y3) Mr Landers 09:00 15:45 Front Car Park 

Forgiveness 1 (Y4) Miss Dawar 08:45 15:30 Rear Car Park 

Forgiveness 2 (Y4) Miss Holman 08:45 15:30 Front Car Park 

Contentment 1 (Y5) Mrs Chahal 08:45 15:30 Rear Car Park 

Contentment 2 (Y5) Miss Kainth 09:00 15:45 Front Car Park 

Optimism (Y6) Mr Darby 09:00 15:45 Rear Car Park 
 

We will be operating a one-way system for dropping your children off. Once you have dropped off your child please leave 

the school premises as quickly as possible in order to help us restrict the number of people on site and refrain from 

gatherings outside the school site. It is of the utmost importance that children arrive and are picked up on time. If for any 

reason you arrive late and miss the entrance slot, please wait until 09:15am and then make your way to the office.  

The rear of the school: If you have been allocated a rear of the school drop off please use the main car park gate to 

enter. Keep a 2m gap to the family in front of you and bring your child to the drop off point. Once dropped off please 

exit immediately through the pedestrian gate.  

 The front of the school: Please enter through the main car park gates, keeping a 2m distance bring your child to the 

drop off point (the class teacher will be waiting in a designated area). Once dropped off please continue through the one-

way system and leave via the pedestrian gate. 

If you have any specific questions, please do email Enquiries.NPSW@nishkamschools.org. Please kindly allow us a little 

time to respond to your queries.  
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We will continue to review government guidance during the next few weeks prior to school opening. Please keep 

checking you emails for updates from us as there still could be further changes.  

Stay well. 

Kind regards  

Mr H.S. Dhanjal 

Headteacher 
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